DANA WILLIAMS
SUPERINTENDENT

CORPUS CHRIST! INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
801 LEOPARD STREET
P. O. DRAWER 110
CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78403

July 24, 1979

Dr. Hector P. Garcia, Founder
American G.I. Forum

1315 Bright Street

Corpus Christi, TX 78405

Dear Dr. Garcia:

Your letter of July 10, 1979, addressed to Mr. Jack McQueen, President
of the Corpus Christi Board of Trustees, was handed to me by Mr. McQueen
with the request that I respond for him. When your letter arrived,

Mr. McQueen had been reassigned by Southwestern Bell Telephone Company
from his position in Corpus Christi to the Texas headquarters in San
Antonio. During the interim, he was on assignment in Kansas City, New
York City and other cities, and had not been here to receive his mail.
It was during this time, also, that he submitted a letter of resignation
from the Board of Education.

During the interim, the matter which you raised in your letter has been
resolved. Neither the Justice Department nor the Plaintiffs in our
court case has filed an objection to the building of the elementary
school in the Saratoga-Oso area; and as a part of our court order, an
agreed judgment is being entered with the U. S. Federal District Court.

Dr. Garcia, I am sure it would be helpful to you and your attorney,

Mr. G. Rudolph Garza, and possibly other members of the G.I. Forum if
you desire, to visit with us. We would like to have the opportunity to
share with you the information we had which caused us to recommend that
the school be constructed at this time. Such a meeting could be arranged
at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dana Williams

ms
cc: Mr. G. Rudolph Garza



